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A new animal in the zoo: Pre-service teachers’ perspectives on the learner output from the new FET (schools) curriculum

The South African higher education sector is currently anticipating the changes in first-year student intake brought about by the new Further Education and Training (FET) curriculum for schools (Grades 10-12). A overview of the implementation of the new curriculum in schools and the preparation of learners for further studies in higher education was done by students completing their compulsory practice training as part of the Postgraduate Certificate in Education (PGCE) programme at Stellenbosch University. This paper reports on the PGCE students’ reported observations during their practice training. The findings suggest that the implementation of the new curriculum and the preparation of learners for further studies in higher education are differentiated in terms of schools and/or teachers. Typical challenges learners will have to face in their first-year are accordingly identified. Tentative suggestions are made on how schools and the university sector can collaborate to increase higher education candidates‘ preparedness for further study. 
